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Abstract:  Internal waves are observed ubiquitously in natural waters.  While linear theories give some 
useful facts about such waves, their fundamental aspects require nonlinearity.  A well-known location 
which accentuates wave nonlinearity is the shelf, over which incident internal waves grow in amplitude, 
change shape and possibly break.  This has implications for ocean mixing and the exchange of material 
between the deep and coastal oceans, with implications for fisheries and ocean biology in general.  Internal 
wave shoaling has been studied using laboratory, numerical and field observation techniques.  In this talk I 
will focus on the realism, and lack thereof, of numerical simulations. I will point to a gap between typical 
experimentally motivated set ups and field scales; namely the small slopes typically observed in the ocean 
and will discuss the details of process study simulations that attempt to faithfully treat realistic slopes.  I 
will then discuss extensions of existing set ups, showing preliminary results for each. I will conclude with a 
few challenges for coastal ocean models. 
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